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The‘Indians have been almost daily for medicine, and
thus we have been kept very busy during the winter season.
I must not forget to mention that Mrs. Harrison takes the
school in the afternoons, and I in the mornings, Mrs.
Harrison has a good class of mothers, whom she instructs
in.the Bible, &c., and all who possibly can attend her
meetings. -

The first week in February I left Mrs. Harrison in charge
of the Mission, and went forty miles south to visit the
Hydahs, who had gone to make their canoes. 1 visited six
camps, and preached morning and evening at each place,
and administered medicine to the sick. They were all
pleased to see me, and all attended the hut in which I
held my services. It was very cold at the time, and the
only -houses the Indians had were made of the bark of
cedar—bark walls, bark roof, and sack doors, under which
you had almost to crawl before you could get inside, where
a very large fire was blazing. Some of them live in this
style ‘of house for three or four months every winter
season, when they are making their canoes. It was very
interesting to see them sound the big cedar trees, cut them
down, hollow them out, and make them into canoe shape.
When this is done, they bring them to their proper homes
. at Massett, work at them for another month, chipping,
and making them exact to shape; then to finish, they put
the canoe on a 'large fire, with water inside, and by this.
process they stretch them to their utmost, and then they
gum up all the cracks, and the canoe is ready for sale.
I doubt not, but if the Hydahs knew the route to England,
it would not be very long before you would see some of
them there, as they are the best Indians on the coast to
- manage canoes. They think very little of going to Victeria,
or New Westminster, which is a distance of 600 miles.

In the.early part of the year I had a severe attack of
inflammation of the lungs, pleurisy, and bronchitis, as the
result of a severe cold I got when visiting the Indians at their
- canoe-camps. Iam thankful to say that I feel strong again.
Last February I was ill, and so we detérmined to close the
Sunday-school, and have only the three preaching services




